CITY OF SLAUGHTERS MONTHLY BOARD MEETING
March 05, 2024

The City of Slaughters Monthly Board Meeting was held Tuesday, March 05, 2024, at 6:00 p.m. at the Slaughters
City Hall. Those in attendance were Mayor Chris Winstead, Commissioners Debra Rudd, Mickey Duncan,
Kenneth Wells & Matt Johnson, City Clerk Sherri Crowley, & City Attorney Bobby Murray.

Quest Rodney Williams

Mayor Chris Winstead called the meeting to order at 6:00pm, and Debra Rudd opened with prayer.

Copies of the February 06, 2024, minutes were distributed to Board Members.
Motion by Kenneth Wells to accept report as read. Second by Debra Rudd. Motion carried.

Copies of the February 2024 Financial report were presented to the board.
Motion by Mickey Duncan to accept financial report as is. Second by Matthew Johnson. Motion carried.

Public Appeals

A verbal complaint concerning the zoning ordinance was presented to the Board by the City Clerk. Due to
resident who called in the complaint not attending the meeting the Board requested additional information on
the ordinance and will act on the complaint at the called meeting on March 19, 2024.

A verbal complaint concerning the repair work done on the water line break was presented to the Board by the
City Clerk. Due to the resident who made the complaint not attending the meeting to present detailed
information, the Board has chosen to take no action.

Nuisance
Resident presented verbal update on plans for clean-up of property. A partial copy of the nuisance ordinance
was given to the resident.

Old Business:

City Attorney stated that the foreclosure on property will be filed in March.

The new water meter project — installation of remaining meters will begin in March. Mayor Chris Winstead is
looking into internet services.

Motion by Matthew Johnson to accept amended budget as read. Seconded by Kenneth Wells. Motion carried.
Copies of a draft Elected Official ordinance were presented to the board. Mayor Chris Winstead requested each
member read through the ordinance and discussion will take place at the March 19, 2024, called meeting.

The City Clerk will review the zoning ordinance concerning street parking and draft an ordinance for review.

New Business
Property on West Second Street — water meter was pulled due to non-payment. The board agreed unanimously
to not re-install the meter until the bad dept is paid in full.

A special meeting is scheduled for March 19, 2024, at 5:00pm at the City Office Building. The agenda will be for
discussion of elected officials’ ordinance, zoning ordinance complaint and review of any resumes received for
new City Clerk/Water Clerk position only.

Motion to adjourn at 7:19 by Debra Rudd. Seconded by Kenneth Wells. Motion carried.

Due to Spring Break schedules the April monthly meeting has been moved to April 09, 2024, at 6:00pm at the
city office.



